________________________________________

From: Merville, Patricia [Patricia.Merville@pnm.com]

Sent: Monday, January 09, 2012 3:04 PM

To: naesbmail

Cc: Prox, Kenneth; Hembree, Derek

Subject: RE: WEQ Request for Formal Comments on Clarification C11004 - Due January 11, 2012

Public Service Company of New Mexico submits the following comments on Clarification C11004:

After reviewing the proposed Interpretation on WEQ 001-9.1 and WEQ 001-10.1 I agree with the proposed Interpretation/Clarification.  Some confusion may be attributed to the differences in WEQ 001-9.1 and WEQ 001-10.1 in which 9.1 states "source or sink" and 10.1 states "source and sink."  (Which could lead one to interpret that a redirect on a firm basis would require a change to source or sink, not both, and a redirect on a non-firm basis would require a change to both the source and sink.)  Regardless, I believe there is enough leeway to permit submission of a redirect request that changes source and/or sink as well as POR and/or POD.

To alleviate any issues going forward NAESB may want to consider the rewriting of the standard to state "source and/or sink" in both 9.1 and 10.1 to alleviate any incorrect interpretations.

Pat Merville

Public Service Company of New Mexico

Wholesale Power Marketing Deal Administration

414 Silver Avenue SW, MS: Z-180

Albuquerque, NM  87102

505.241.4770

-----Original Message-----

From: naesbmail@naesb.org [mailto:naesbmail@naesb.org]

Sent: Monday, December 12, 2011 3:37 PM

To: Merville, Patricia

Subject: WEQ Request for Formal Comments on Clarification C11004 - Due January 11, 2012

NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members and Interested Industry Participants

On December 5, 2011 the WEQ Interpretation Subcommittee met to address clarification request C11004.  During the meeting, a motion was made to adopt the interpretation included below and post for the thirty day formal comment period.  The interpretation was adopted unanimously by those subcommittee members in attendance.

An industry comment period begins today, December 12, 2011 and ends on Wednesday, January 11, 2012 for the following WEQ interpretation as posted on the NAESB web site:

Recommendation:

C11004 - The wording of WEQ 001-9.1 and WEQ 001-10.1 is vague with respect to the question of whether a request for redirect is valid if only the source or sink is modified.

A literal reading of the business practices suggests there is leeway to permit submission of a redirect request which changes a source and/or sink without any requirements to change either the POR or the POD.

Link: http://naesb.org/pdf4/weq_c11004_rec.docx

All interested parties, regardless of membership status within NAESB, are eligible to submit comments for consideration.  The WEQ Executive Committee (EC) will review the interpretation and comments during the next scheduled EC meeting following the end of the comment period and consider the interpretation for vote.  This meeting is open, and we encourage those who submit comments to attend.

All comments received by the NAESB office by end of business on January 11, 2012 will be posted on the WEQ Clarifications Request page (http://naesb.org/weq/weq_clarifications.asp) and forwarded to the WEQ EC members for their consideration.  If you have difficulty downloading the recommendation, please call the NAESB office at (713) 356-0060.

Best Regards,

Caroline Trum

NAESB

cc:  Rae McQuade, President
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